
 

Town of Franklin 

 

Board of Health Meeting Minutes for April 2, 2010 

 

Present at meeting: 

Bruce J. Hunchard, Chairman 
Paul J. Cheli, Vice-Chairman  
Donald G. Ranieri, Jr., Clerk 

David McKearney, RS, Health Director 
Virginia McNeil, Health Agent 

 

Visitors present: 

None 
 
The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 
 
The minutes of the March 10, 2010 meeting were reviewed and accepted as written by 
the Board.  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 
In old business the Health Director discussed the Nonni Roses menu.  He stated he could 
not give a definitive answer whether the kitchen is capable of preparing all of the foods 
on the menu.  The Health Director reiterated to Mr. Guiliani, the owner of Nonni Roses, 
that he is not to prepare food anywhere but at the bakery kitchen. 
 
The chairman opened the floor for any other old business.  There was none.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
The chairman opened the floor to new business.  The first item on the agenda was the 
limited site plan modification for Five Guys Burgers, Franklin Village Drive. The Board 
of Health voted to approve subject to municipal water and sewer connection, proper 
dumpster location, and compliance with the State Food Code  
Chapter X 
 
In other new business the Health Director informed the Board that information was 
posted on the Health Department website relative to flooding of private wells.  The 
information provided the proper procedure for private drinking water well disinfection. 
 
The Health Department received an inquiry from a woman who wants to secure a tattoo 
license from the Board of Health.  Her establishment would be located in a physician’s 
office and the tattoos would be for cosmetic procedures such as permanent makeup and 
scar coverage.  Currently she is licensed by seven Boards of Health.  The Board advised 
the Health Director that it would be prudent for the woman to start with the Zoning 
Department first. 
 
The last item on the agenda was the Health Director’s Monthly Report for March 2010.  
The Health Director discussed the monthly activities of the Health Department.   



 
The Chairman opened the floor for any other new business.  The Board would like to 
institute a fee of $50 for minor repairs to a septic system.  The Health Director stated that 
he would investigate the process for establishing a new fee. 
 
Motion to adjoin was unanimous.  The next Board of Health meeting will be on 
Wednesday, May 12th at 10:00 a.m... 
 
Transcribed by Virginia McNeil, Health Agent. 


